

BAPTIST CHURCH

BLBBC Magtanong St. Calaylayan Abucay Bataan 2114 **Philippines** Tel.no. (01163) 923-939-7456

E-mail: p

Support Address: Heartbeat International Missions P.o box 1941 Elizabethton, TN 37644-1941 Tel.no. (423) 707-5468/ Email: heartbeatteam@aol.com

Dear Pastor Raymond Hall and Church,

JULY 2025

"Grace be unto you, and peace, from God our Father, and from the Lord Jesus Christ." (Philippians 1:2, KJV)

We greet you with hearts filled with gratitude and joy. Truly, we thank God always for you, our faithful partners in the work of the Lord. Your prayers, generous giving, and encouragement have been a tremendous blessing to our ministry. Because of your support, we have witnessed God's hand moving in powerful ways over the past months.

This year, the Lord allowed us to hold two baptism services, one in April and another in June. These were beautiful moments of declaration by new believers who have received Christ as their Lord and Saviour. It was such a joy to witness these souls step forward in obedience to the Lord's command. "Therefore if any man be in Christ, he is a new creature: old things are passed away; behold, all things are become new." (2 Corinthians 5:17, KJV) Each testimony was a reminder that the Gospel is still changing lives. Families rejoiced, hearts were stirred, and praises were lifted high to the One who saves.

In June, we were also blessed to host a Fellowship of Pastors and Workers. It is a time of refreshment, encouragement, and spiritual strengthening. Servants of God came together to pray, share, and be renewed in their calling. The fellowship reminded us that we are not laboring alone, but are united in one purpose: to proclaim the Gospel and build up the body of Christ. "Iron sharpeneth iron; so a man sharpeneth the countenance of his friend." (Proverbs 27:17, KJV)

Also, our Bible class also continues to be a great blessing. Students gather each week to study God's Word, grow in sound doctrine, and prepare for future service. We thank the Lord for these dedicated individuals who are eager to be equipped for ministry. Their commitment gives us hope for the future, knowing that God is raising up new laborers for His harvest.

None of these would be possible without your support. Whether through your prayers, your giving, or your words of encouragement, you have a part in every soul reached, every heart changed, and every step taken in faith. Your investment in God's Kingdom is bearing fruit that will last for eternity.

As we look ahead, we remain excited and hopeful for what the Lord will do. Please continue to pray for us as we plan upcoming outreach efforts, expand our discipleship programs, and train more leaders through the Bible class. We are praying for you as well, that God would bless you richly and supply all your needs according to His riches in glory.

May the Lord continue to use us all together for His glory and name.









BAPTISM (APRIL)

BAPTISM (JUNE)

BIBLE CLASS

PASTOR'S & WORKER'S FELLOWSHIP

PRAYER REQUESTS:

God's provision for a lot property beside our Church (for installment) (at least \$20,000)



God's provision for a campsite (at least \$20,000)

- 3 rooms (for boys, girls, and couples)
- Restrooms
- Shower rooms



Yours for souls, Bro. Alexander A. Ramirez

Hebrews 6:10

For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labour of love, which ye have shewed toward his name, in that ye have ministered to the saints, and